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END OF TERM FRIDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2.30PM 

Dear Sacred Heart families and friends,  

It has been a number of years since we have had a complete Term 3 onsite at school and although we are 

ready for a break, we can look back and be grateful for the term we have all experienced.  This term we 

have seen student voice sessions, school masses, building project progressing, inter school sport, hoop time, 

aero schools, 100 days of Foundation, Year 5/6 camp, incursions - fire brigade, water watchers, music DJ 

express yourself, evacuation drill, Minister for Treaty and First Peoples speak with local schools, working bee, 

chocolate and pie drive, Teeth on Wheels, welcomed new students, district girls AFL, parent information 

session on building resilience in young people, Maths competition,  confirmation sacrament, commitment 

masses, faith nights and reflection day, science week, book week - parade and fair, athletics carnival, PJ 

and pasta day, Father’s Day - dads and donuts and stall, FUNdamentals for Foundation program, town fair 

parade, 3/4 netball day, footy day as well as everyday learning.  I am sure I have missed so many things 

and I do apologise, but this is just a snapshot of what we as a community have achieved for the students at 

Sacred Heart during Term 3.  

 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

 

https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


 

One of the important skills taught through The Resilience Project is the importance of gratitude. While 

teaching children to participate in the practice of gratitude can prove to be a bit of a task; the return on 

investment in their emotional wellbeing is unlimited and long term. Gratitude is a gift to be given to kids, 

enabling them with the ability to evoke positive emotions in their own lives especially during these 

challenging times. 

We as a school community continue to be grateful for the support that parents and carers have provided 

for our school community in continuing to support the academic and social and emotional development of 

our young people.   

I would like to thank all members of the community for not only allowing us the privilege of working with your 

children but also for your support and continuous feedback in ways we can make Sacred Heart the best 

community possible for the students, staff and families.  Have a great holiday and enjoy spending time with 

your children; they’re very special young people! 

MACSSIS SURVEY: 

Tomorrow is the final day to complete this survey.  This feedback is invaluable to our progress as an effective 

school community and is backed by evidence-based research and best practices.  PLEASE take the time to 

complete this survey to help support the school with future direction and affirmation for the positive 

strengths of Sacred Heart Primary School. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Jim & Gina 

  

 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT: 

Congratulations to all students who participated in Interschool Sport in Terms 2 and 3.  A special mention to 

both netball teams and both soccer teams who all made it through to the Grand Finals.  The final positions 

for all teams for the season were: 

  

Netball A      1st 

Netball B      1st 

Softball Boys   4th 

Softball Girls    5th 

Soccer Boys  2nd 

Soccer Girls  2nd 

  

Well done to all students on a great season. 

 

   



WALKING SCHOOL BUS/WALK TO SCHOOL MONTH: 

Sacred Heart Primary is excited to be taking part in VicHealth’s Walk to School during the month of October. 

  

Walk to School encourages primary school students to walk to and from school every day in October to 

highlight the ways walking improves children’s health and wellbeing. Walking to school is a great way to 

help kids achieve the recommended 60 minutes of physical activity each day. 

  

We’ll be encouraging families and students to walk to and from school as often as possible during October 

to help students learn healthy habits for life.  

  

Parents often cite safety issues as one of the primary reasons they are reluctant to allow their children to 

walk to school. Studies show that fewer children are walking and riding to school, and more children are at 

risk of becoming overweight. Changing behaviours of children and parents requires creative solutions that 

are safe and fun.  A walking school bus is a group of children walking to school with one or more adults. 

One adult 'drives' at the front of the bus, while the other adult supervises at the rear. 

The benefits extend throughout the community and include: 

o a safe and convenient way for our children to travel to school, 

o improvement in the health and wellbeing of our children through walking and talking, 

o an opportunity for our children to learn road sense and traffic safety, 

o a reduction of traffic congestion around our school, 

o contributing to reducing pollution, 

o opportunities for children and parents to develop friendships and a sense of  ‘family’ in our 

school community. 

 

For Walk to School Month, two staff members have volunteered to be present each Friday at 8.10 am at 

Everleigh Drive to depart for Sacred Heart no later than 8.15am and supervise the students walking to 

school.  

  

The route will be: 

·     Start at Wadeson Park at Everleigh Drive, proceed along Everleigh Drive to Broad Gully Road, 

proceed along Broad Gully Road to supervised crossing, proceed along western side of Gipson 

Street to supervised crossing, and arrive at Sacred Heart. 

  

If you would like to join them you are more than welcome otherwise ensure your child/ren are at the 

Wadeson Park at 8.15am or they can join us along the way.   

 

DIAMOND CREEK TOWN FAIR: 

Thank you to all students and families that were able to support Sacred Heart in the Parade at the Diamond 

Creek Town Fair.  We had 77 students participate in the parade which is an amazing effort considering other 

groups and sporting commitments on the day. Huge thank you to Megan Ioannidis (Alby - Year 1) and 

Helen Pendry, Suzie Collins and Allison Garrard for all the extra work contributed to the day. 

  

Our super students proudly 

handed out a fun school activity 

pack to children in the crowd as 

they paraded along Main 

Street!  Take a peek at what was 

inside!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thank you to our suppliers and generous sponsor, Ritchies IGA Diamond Creek, for the kind donation of the 

wonderful books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Congratulations also to Brenda McMahon who represented the Wattle Glen CFA torch parade as part of 

the town fair.  You can see Brenda carrying the sign. 

 

Congratulations also to our very own Diamond Creek Gift winner, Charlie 

Rowley.  Charlie has won every year since 2017 (excluding the years of 

COVID).  Well done Charlie! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 3/4 NETBALL TOURNAMENT: 

Today our Year 3/4 students have been given the opportunity to represent Sacred Heart in an Inter School 

Netball Tournament at the Diamond Creek Netball Courts.  This is a tournament for Years 3/4 children only 

and consists of a girls’ section, a boys’ section and a mixed section.  Well done to all those students 

involved. 

 

FOOTY DAY: 

Looking forward to Footy Fun Day on Friday. Students can come to school dressed in their footy colours.  At 

9:10 am we will have our footy parade in the courtyard. Following the parade and presentation will have 

Parade College students running footy clinics for all our students. We also have many other activities 

organised and each student will receive a mini football, thank you to Michelle Berriman for organising 

this.  There is also a special lunch order on this day and a gold coin donation. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS: 

Families: 

Congratulations to the Zagami family (Sebastian Year 2) on the safe arrival of their daughter and sister 

‘Ameerah Eden Zagami ‘. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past Students: 

Congratulations to past students Evey and Alexandra on being 

appointed leadership positions at Catholic Ladies College for 2023. 

 

Evey Hunter - College Co-Captain 2023 

Alexandra Hardy - Mission Captain 2023 

 

Well done, we are very proud! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Current Students: 

Congratulations to Alfie Rowley, Charlie Rowley and Grace O’Keefe for competing in the Division Athletics 

last week.  Good luck and congratulations to Alfie Rowley who placed 2nd in the 200 metres and is now off 

to Regionals at the beginning of Term 4. 

 

DISMISSAL: 

A reminder to all families that Term 3 finishes on Friday 16 September at 2.30pm. 

 

CADBURY CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER: 

 

The Parents Association would like to wrap up this fundraiser before 

the end of Term.   

 

Please ensure your payment of $60.00 is made via CDF or cash 

returned to the office in the fundraiser envelope ASAP.  We really 

appreciate everyone’s effort is selling these chocolates and 

supporting our fundraising efforts. 

 

 

 

 
KISS N DROP ZONE: 

Please ensure that when using the Kiss N Drop Zone in the morning, that you drive slowly and patiently 

through the zone.  Overtaking is strictly not permitted due to the safety concerns of children crossing the 

area.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
LOST PROPERTY: 

We have had several enquiries from both parents and students in regards to lost items of school clothing – 

especially the sports polar fleece jacket.  Please check all items of your child/rens school clothing to ensure 

they are clearly labelled and belong to your child.  Please return found items to the office. 

 



PRODUCTION NEWS: 

Tickets for Sacred Heart's Production of The End will be available for purchase from Trybooking from 9 am 

Friday 16th September. Please click on this link to order your tickets: https://www.trybooking.com/BXVIC 
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JIM’S HOLIDAY SNAPS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

      Canberra & Blue Mountains 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

Term 4 Dates - FAMILIES - 2022 

October 
Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

3 WEEK 1 A 4 5 6 7 8 9 
TERM 4 

COMMENCES 

 

WORLD MISSION 

MONTH 

 

WALK TO SCHOOL 

MONTH 

 
Start of Term Mass 9.15am 

 

FUNdamentals for 

Foundation 

Program 

 

 
Walk to school bus  

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

SH Disco 4.30 - 7.00pm 

 

  

10 WEEK 2 B 11 12 13 14 15 16 
  

FUNdamentals for 

Foundation 

Program 

Free Dress Day for 

Winning House 

 

Reconciliation Faith 

Night 

 

PPC Meeting 

ISS v 

 

Walk to School Bus 

 

Assembly 3pm 

  

17 WEEK 3 A 18 19 20 21 22 23 
  

FUNdamentals for 

Foundation 

Program 

 

School Production 

 

ISS v 

 

Walk to school bus 

 

Assembly 3pm 

  

24 WEEK 4 B 25 26 27 28 29 30 
  

International 

Grandparents Day - Mass 

& Plate Activity 

 

2023 Foundation 

Information Evening 7pm  

 
Walk to school bus 

 

ISS 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

Teachers Day 

 

  

31 WEEK 5 A 
      

Report Writing Day 

School Closure 

      

 

 

November 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

   1 2 3 4 5 6  
Melbourne Cup 

Public Holiday 

 

Swimming Lessons 

9.15-10.00 F 

10-10.45 1/2 

10.45-11.30 3/4 

11.30-12.15 5/6  

 
ISS v 

 

Assembly 3pm 

  

7 WEEK 6 B 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Parents 

Association 

7.30pm 

Special Lunch 

Order 

 

Sacrament of 

Reconciliation 

Swimming Lessons 

 

PPC Meeting ISS v 

 

Remembrance 

Day 

 

Assembly 3pm 

  

14 WEEK 7 A 15 16 17 18 19 20 

 

 

Foundation 2023 

Orientation Session 

1 2.00-3.15pm 

 

Swimming Lessons 

 

 

 
ISS v 

 

Assembly 3pm 

  



Uniform Shop open 

3.15pm - 4.00pm 

 

SAC 7.30pm 

 

 

21 WEEK 8 B 22 23 24 25 26 27 
SCHOOL 

CLOSURE – Berry 

Street: 

Relationships 

 
Swimming Lessons 

 

Foundation 2023 

Orientation Session 2 – 

2pm – 3.15pm 

The Big Sister 

Experience - 

Transition Year 

5/6 all day 

Parent Session 

6.30-7.45pm 

ISS v 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

 
First 

Sunday 

of 

Advent 

28 WEEK 9 A 29 30 
    

Year 1-6 transition 

 

 
Open Water Learning 

Experience (OWLE) 

10am - 2.30pm 

Sandridge Beach Year 

5/6 

 

Swimming Lessons 

    

 

December 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday    

1 2 3 4    
Foundation 2023 

Orientation 

Session 3 2-

3.15pm 

 

Uniform Shop 

open 1.20pm - 

2.00pm 

 

Foundation 

Celebration 

6.15pm 

ISS v 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

St Peters 50th 

anniversary 

5pm mass 

Second 

Sunday of 

Advent 

5 WEEK 10 B 6 7 8 9 10 11 
Parents 

Association 

AGM 7.30pm 

Parent Helper 

Morning Tea 

11am 

 

SAC 7.30pm 

 

Swimming Lessons 

 

Foundation 2023 

Orientation 

Session 4 2.00pm – 

3.15pm 

 

Uniform Shop 

Open 3.15-4.00pm 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

Mass and Supper 

6pm 

CHRISTMAS 

CAROLS 6pm 

 

Free Dress for 

winning house 

points Term 4 

 

PPC Meeting 

 

Specialist classes 

finish 

 

Change over day 

2023 (Year 1-6 

transition) 

11.40am – 1.30pm 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

Reports go home  

 
Third 

Sunday of 

Advent 

12 WEEK 11 A 13 14 15 16 17 18 
Awards 

Ceremony & 

Final Assembly 

2.20pm 

 

Special Lunch 

TBC 

 

Year 6-7 

Transition for 

some schools 

 

 
End of Year 

Celebrations 

End of Year Mass 

12pm & Leaving 

ceremony 

 

Students 

dismissed at 

1.30pm 

  

19 WEEK 12 20 
     

Staff last day 

and lunch 

Staff Professional 

Planning Day 

(off campus) 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

   
          Week 8  Students  of  the Week  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Foundation @ The Diamond Creek Town Fair 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL 60TH ANNIVERSARY PROJECT. 

The 60th Anniversary project for Sacred Heart will now focus on attempting to collect as many class 

photographs as possible from our 60 years of operation. We will de-identify them so that people’s privacy is 

respected and also to engender a lot of reminiscing and guessing of who was in what year. 

Early in term 4 we will set aside a day for us to collect as many class or sporting team photographs and see 

how many years we can cover in our 6- year history. All photographs will be photocopied and returned to 

you as soon as possible. 

Watch this space. 

 

https://faircatholicfunding.com/ 

https://faircatholicfunding.com/


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


